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BGI’s WORKING METHODS

Note by Peter Owen



The meeting on 12th July concluded that, despite the failure so far to raise new funding, the group should continue in existence.

It seems clear, however, that nothing on the scale of the “New BGI” proposition, with full-time staff and additional finance, will be achievable. We need to consider means of making ourselves more effective within our existing level of resources.

A number of suggestions have been put forward for developing key themes, improving methods of getting them across, and widening the membership base.

Key themes

· Developing in greater depth our position on areas of particular expertise such as the future of the civil service (for example through comment on the workforce plan) and the need for structured government (for example through comment on the Chilcot report – see item 6).

· Developing a new principal theme of government post-Brexit (see item 7).

· Promoting a set of tips for Ministers and rules for good government (see Annex).

Getting them across

· Authorising individual members to provide a rapid public response on behalf of BGI to developments in one or more areas with little or no prior consultation with the wider group. 

· Developing links with organisations such as the Whitehall and Industry Group, the LSE Institute for Current Affairs and Civil Service World.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Holding one-to-one lunches with influential individuals on specific topics (Nat leRoux has indicated that the Constitution Society’s support might stretch to occasional minor expenditure of this sort).

Widening the membership

· Continuing to seek to refresh the membership with those with more recent experience of government.

· Opening our ranks to all recently retired senior civil servants who would like to join.


It would be helpful to consider the value and practicability of each of these and of any other proposals members may have.

All of these would involve increased effort from members. It would be desirable either at the meeting or subsequently to assign lead responsibility for each proposal that is considered worth following up to a named individual member.
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ANNEX
               




Suggested tips for Ministers


· Don’t make promises you will later regret
· Don’t raise expectations you can’t fulfil
· Treat everyone with respect and listen to what they say, even if you don’t agree
· Respect experience, and pay attention to evidence and expertise
· Observe the rule of law
· Make sure policies and legislation are properly thought through and thoroughly debated
· Don’t pretend that government always has a solution or intervene unnecessarily
· Remember that relationships and trust matter more than structures and processes, and that simplistic error drives out complex truth.


Suggested rules of good government


· Evidence based policy formation including consultation
· Returning to Cabinet Government
· Improved standards of legislation
· Effective Parliamentary scrutiny
· Better delivery
· Civil service reform including succession planning and ensuring that Departments have the necessary skills and experience.



